
 
NOTICE 

 
Mission and Pastoral Measure 2011 

Closed church building of Broughton Moor St Columba 
Diocese of Carlisle 

 
 
The Church Commissioners have prepared a draft pastoral (church buildings disposal) 
scheme providing for the appropriation of the building and part of the churchyard for 
community purposes and purposes ancillary thereto. 
 
The draft Scheme is also on our website www.churchofengland.org/consultation or you 
may inspect it at Broughton Moor Village Hall, 3 Church Road, Broughton Moor, 
Maryport, CA15 7SS. 
 
Large print and/or audio copies are available on request.   
 
Anyone may make representations for or against all or any part of the draft Scheme 
(please include the reasons for your views)  preferably by e-mail to 
katie.lowe@churchofengland.org or by writing to Katie Lowe, Pastoral Division, Church 
Commissioners, Church House, Great Smith Street, London SW1P 3AZ.   
 
Please note that any communication received after 11th December 2023 cannot be 
treated as a representation. 
 
If we do receive representations against the draft Scheme we will share these, and 
those in favour, with the Bishop, whose views will be sought. We will also share 
representations with the other representors and the Mission, Pastoral and Church 
Property Committee. We will send representors a copy of our correspondence with the 
Bishop who will be able to comment further to us if they wish. Copies of all of the 
representations received and associated correspondence will be published on the 
Commissioners’ website if the matter needs to be considered by the Commissioners. 
 
The Commissioners usually determine representations on the basis of papers alone and 
in making a representation you should indicate whether you also request the opportunity 
to speak to the Committee about your representation. If the Commissioners’ decide to 
hold a public hearing into the case, representors may attend the Committee’s meeting 
and you may have an opportunity to speak to speak to their representations. Where a 
public hearing is not held, the case will be considered in private and you will be 
informed accordingly. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Church House, Great Smith Street, London SW1P 3AZ 
Direct Line:    London Switchboard: 020 7898 1000       

Email: stephen.hughes@churchofengland.org  DX: 148403 Westminster 5 

Website: www.ccpastoral.org 

         

mailto:katie.lowe@churchofengland.org


 
Please see www.churchofengland.org/consultation and www.ccpastoral.org for further 
information about the procedure. If you require further clarification about the draft 
scheme or process you can contact the case officer Stephen Hughes at the details at 
the bottom of this notice  
 
November 2023 
 
Stephen Hughes 
Stephen.hughes@churchofengland.org  
07825854951 
 
Based at Diocese of Blackburn, Clayton House, Walker Office Park, Blackburn, BB1 2QE 
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